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Conn Brown Environmental Repairs Virtually Com-

plete 

Back in the days  when Aransas Pass was known as the Shrimping Capital of the world, the environmental 

rules there  were few and far between.  As a result, today we are left with several environmental problems that 

must be addressed before development will be allowed by the state.  For the past two to three years, we have 

been working with TCEQ and  the environmental division of the Ardurra company to  mitigate those obstacles. 

They date back more than half a century. Both have been very helpful to the City.  TCEQ told us that three are-

as need to be addressed: The Gulf King site—See area with black hatch lines; The former JBS Shrimp Compa-

ny facility—see area in pink; and the former Coastline Resources Facility-see area in Yellow with small green 

insert.  Gulf King and JBS are complete.  We have closure letters for both. In the case of the Coastline Re-

sources Site, the engineering company is sampling  the site quarterly and will have an annual groundwater 

monitoring report submitted shortly, as well as one at the end of the calendar year.  At that time, we are hopeful 

TCEQ will concur that the site meets closure standards.  This whole process takes time because we must follow 

TCEQ’s testing timetable.  
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City Releases Drinking Water 
Report 

Water Loss Figures Continue to Improve 

 

In late June the City of Aransas Pass released 

its annual water quality report.  It went to every 

household.  The report, which virtually every 

Texas city must produce,  gives citizens infor-

mation about water testing results from the local 

water source.  One element of the report is to re-

veal to citizens how many gallons of city water is 

lost for that year.  It was only about five or six 

years ago that we were losing as much as 30% 

to 40% of the water we were producing.  That 

figure is calculated by measuring the amount of 

water purchased  against the amount sold.   

Losses occur because of such things a  water 

line breaks.  After much work by utility workers 

over the past few years, the water loss figure is 

down to just under 8% (7.97%).  

City Council 
Reopens Fall 
Feast To 
Everyone 
Last year, because of Covid,  

the City had to restrict attend-

ance at the annual Fall feast to 

residents only.  The year be-

fore, as well as 2021 and also 

because of Covid, the City only 

provided boxed pick-up din-

ners. This year, the event will 

be reopened to everyone who 

wishes to attend, whether they 

are a resident or not.  Also, the 

meal will be served to you buf-

fet style..  The very popular 

event is set for November 17th 

this year.  Nearly 1,000 people 

are expected to attend.   
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Ransom Island Discussions Con-

tinue 

The Ransom Island Peninsula is that fenced-in strip of land at the end of 

Ransom Rd.  east of Commercial St. The City has  been meeting lately with 

the Texas  Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ) about this prop-

erty.  Also, the City has been discussing the improvement of that land with 

developers.  A challenge has  been the potential environmental problems 

dating back decades.  That’s the reason for the TCEQ meetings.  A poten-

tial developer also is involved with the TCEQ meetings.  The map above 

shows some mitigation options that would be necessary before the land 

can be developed.  So far, talks with TCEQ, a potential developer and the 

City are going well.  
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Muralist Leah Grundhauser (seen above) continues to work on a 

large mural on the City Hall east wall.  This large section should be 

completed soon.  The final small section will be completed under 

wraps in preparation for an upcoming unveiling.  The mural depicts 

the culture and history of Aransas Pass. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


